
 

IMPORTANT  DATES TO    

REMEMBER! 

********************************* 

Upcoming Dates: 

5—Twin Day — Dress like a 
twin and bring in a two pack of 
non-perishable to support Har-
vest for the Hungry 

6—Movie Night  

9—Interims sent home 

12—PJ Day — Support Harvest 
for the Hungry and bring in a 
boxed breakfast item  

13—Birthday Book Club 

13—Rain date for movie night 

18—2 hour early dismissal 

19—Parent/teacher confer-
ences. School closed for stu-
dents 

20—School closed. Professional 
development day  

24-—Fall Pictures 

26—Crazy hair/sock day —
support Harvest for the Hungry 
and donate canned meats or 
canned proteins. 

26—Chick Fil-A day for PTO 
fundraiser  

31—Halloween Parade—
9:15AM 
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Dear Parents: 

I appreciate all of the parents who came to Back to School Night on September 

26th. The positive and supportive relationship between the parent and teacher is 

very powerful and provides a base for student success. Thank you for sending your 

children to school every day ready and eager to learn! 

As we move forward with this first quarter, I am pleased to see how engaged our 

students are in daily instruction.  Oak Hill Elementary is a high-performing school.  

I appreciate the parent support.  Student achievement is a priority at Oak Hill.   

 

Deneen Houghton, Principal 

***********************************************************************************   

Halloween Parade 

 On Tuesday, October 31, 2017, all classes will be participating in a Hallo-
ween parade and a classroom celebration around the fall theme.  The parade will 
begin at 9:15am on the school grounds.   

      Students should wear their costumes to school.   Costumes need to be school 
appropriate, contain no weapons or blood, and have no representation of violence. If 
a child has a mask, he/she will only be able to wear it during the parade.  Please make 
sure the mask does not obstruct your child’s vision.   
 
     Parents wishing to view the parade may watch from the bus loop as students 
will be parading on the sidewalk from the side gymnasium doors to the media doors 
by fifth grade.  Students who do not participate for religious or other reasons, will be 
supervised in an alternative area.   
 
     We are hoping that this will be a fun and safe experience for our students 
and parents.  Parents need to monitor their student’s choice of costume for this 
event.  If you have any questions, please contact the 
school.  Thank you and we look forward to a great day! 
 

 

 



 
 

Oak Hill’s Slogan 
 

Oak Hill’s slogan continues to be “Rise Above It”.  This 
motto encompasses many special qualities such as 

persevering ~ socially, emotionally, academically.  As 
part of this slogan, we are stressing to the students to 

set goals for themselves. Our lessons teach them to 
stay strong even when things seem tough or 

challenging. 
 
 

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

 1st grade           Austin E. 

 2nd grade          Reese C  

 3rd grade          Collin D. 

 4th grade           Grace W.  

 5th grade           Cole W        

The character trait teachers will focus on for this 
month is respect.  Oak Hill students are expected to 
show respect to themselves, others, learning, and 

property. 

 

  School Start Time 

Doors open at 8:40AM 

Please remember that morning an-
nouncements begin at 8:55 a.m. and 
instruction begins at 9 a.m.  Students 

should be in their seats “Ready to 
Learn” at that time!  Thank you! 

Please remember when wait-
ing for your student to come 
out of a club, scouts, dance, 

etc. please wait outside by the 
front doors.  

Please remember to have pho-
to ID when picking up a stu-

dent early. 

Anyone picking up your child 
must have a photo ID and 
must be identified on the 

emergency card.   

Please remember every per-
son entering the school must 

come to the office to be signed 
in. 

 

Please remember 

when coming into 

school to  volunteer 

or chaperone, we 

are unable to          

accommodate     

siblings.  



 
 

Positive Behavior Interventions and 
Supports 

(PBIS) 
 

Our PBIS Program is up and running once again this year!  
Students are working hard to earn bird bucks throughout 
the day for demonstrating excellent behaviors in school.   
With their bird bucks, they can purchase incentives includ-
ing items like lunch with a teacher, free seating in the 
lunchroom, be first in the lunch line and much more!  
Please encourage your child to follow our expectations so 
he/she will continue to collect bird bucks all year!  Oak 
Hill’s three expectations are as follows: 

 

Be Respectful 

Be Responsible 

Be Ready to Learn 
 

We are looking for parent liaisons to assist the PBIS com-
mittee for the 2017-18 school year.  If you are interested, 
please contact Ms. Kleiderlein.  Thank you!    

 

 

 

 

 
FEDERAL IMPACT AID  

SURVEY FORMS 
 
On October 2, 2017 your child brought home a 
Federal Impact Aid Survey form. Please assist us by 
filling out the information requested on the form 
and RETURN IT TO OAK HILL ELEMEN-
TARY SCHOOL. 
 
This is a multiple child form and will 
hold up to three children’s names.  
Should you have more than three 
children please utilize a second form 
that you can either obtain from the school or down-
load from the AACPS website (www.aacps.org )  
under Students, Forms.   
 
The school system receives approximately $3 mil-
lion in funding from the Federal government in 
support of our children after the forms are pro-
cessed.  Thank you in advance for your support and 
assistance.  Should you have any questions regard-
ing this information, please call  410-222-5000. 

Connect-Ed Phone Message System 

The Board of Education and individual schools use the Con-
nect-Ed Phone Message System to relay information to parents 
regarding upcoming events, important information, emergency 
closings, and children’s absences.   

 
It is critical for all parents to keep phone numbers 
and email addresses current to insure communica-
tion in an emergency.  Please contact the office if 
there are any changes to your telephone numbers 
and/or email addresses.  Thank you! 

Exceptional Transportation Request 

Many parents request that their children take 
an alternate bus home from school for a varie-
ty of reasons.  A specific form must be com-
pleted 24 hours in advance.  Please note that 
the following will not be approved: 

1. Community athletic practice/games. 
2. Scout or club meetings 
3. Music lessons 
4. Religious training classes 
5. Doctor or dental appointments 
6. Visiting a 

friend/playdates 
7. Tutoring 
8. After school employment 
9. Guardian’s place of em-

ployment 
10. Avoiding integration 
 
 



 

 October 2, 2017 to October 27, 2017 

Our school will be collecting non-perishable items for the hungry in Maryland along 
with any monetary donations. We will be collecting canned/boxed foods and supplies 
to help out people in need right here in our area. Items that are most needed in our 
area are: canned meats, proteins, veggies, and cereals. Some examples may include 
items such as tuna, chicken, peanut butter, jelly, canned soups, vegetables, and pasta. 
Every $1.00 collected equals 8 pounds of food. 

 

Bring in items throughout the month of October. A basket will be set up in each class-
room for donations. If a child brings in a canned item or $1.00 donation during the 
week, they will be eligible for a “NO HOMEWORK PASS.” (Only one coupon per 
week will be given out per child. It is up to the teacher’s discretion to decide what type 
of homework the pass can be used for). Join us for some special SPIRIT DAYS as well. 

 

Thursday, October 12th – “Wake Up Thursday” Students are encouraged to wear PA-
JAMAS (NO SLIPPERS PLEASE) and bring in breakfast foods (cereal, granola bars, 
oatmeal, pop tarts). 

 

Thursday, October 26th- Crazy Hair and Sock Day-  Donate canned meats 
and proteins such as canned chicken, tuna, nuts, seeds, dried beans, and pea-
nut butter. 



 

Attention Oak Hill Dads! 

We are looking for dads to volunteer to spend a day at school and help out in 
classrooms and at lunch and recess.  It’s called the Watch D.O.G.S. (Dads of Great 
Students) program, and it’s a great opportunity for dads to meet a lot of teach-
ers and students and get a first hand look at how your kids spend their day. 

For more information contact David Knowles at knowlesdavid@gmail.com or 
(410) 810-4444. 

 

Please remember if your child stays  
after school for a club, activity, etc., 
please send a note or email EACH 

TIME to the teacher.  



 

VOLUNTEER AND CHAPERONES 
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT ALL VOLUNTEERS AND CHAPERONES MUST COM-

PLETE A BACKGROUND INVESTIGATION AND WATCH THE SEXUAL HARASSMENT 

& CHILD ABUSE VIDEO BEFORE VOLUNTEERING OR CHAPERONING 



 



 



 



 



 



  

FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER 

Office of School and Family Partner-
ships 

Located at Oakwood Elementary 
School—Portable 2088 

410 222-6429  Fax:  410 222-3806 

Donna Catterton, Resource Center  

Liaison:  dcatterton@aacps.org 

Abby Miller, Parent Liaison:   

amiller1@aacps.org 

All events can be found on the County 
website: www.aacps.org 

Bullying Form 
 

Oak Hill Elementary School  has a strong commitment to providing 
our students with a safe and caring environment in which to learn.  
The Anne Arundel County Public School system has been imple-
menting a Bullying Prevention Initiative for the past several years, 
to support this commitment.  This initiative focuses on teaching 
students skills to avoid being victimized by bullies and empowers 
students to take a stand against bullying in our school. 

This program is most effective when the parent community, ad-
ministration, staff, and students all share the belief that kindness 
and respect contribute to a positive environment that supports 
increased academic success for all students.  Bullying and aggres-
sive behaviors do not have a place in our school. When we have a 
common language for discussing these issues, our efforts to in-
crease respectful behaviors and decrease incidents of bullying will 
have great results. 

Bullying and cyberbullying, harassment and intimidation, haz-
ing, and/or bias behaviors are unsafe behaviors that do not 
reflect respect for others as defined by the Code of Student 
Conduct.  If your child is a target of one of these behaviors, 
you can report this using the Bullying, Harassment, or Intimida-
tion Reporting Form that is available on the school website or 
from the main office or the school counseling office.   Students 
can also report directly to a staff member.  When a situation 
that involves any of these behaviors is reported, staff members 
will respond quickly and will provide a practical, private, and 
safe place to report. 

If you have need to report a bullying issue, there is a Bullying/
Harassment and Intimidation Reporting Form available on-line.  
To find this form, go to  www.aacps.org/html/press/
bullyreport.pdf.  Complete this form and turn it in to your child’s 
school . 

GREEN DAY 
 

Show your school spirit!! All students and 
staff wear GREEN on Tuesdays.  



 



 



 

Change of Transportation Notice   
 If you are changing the mode of transportation for your child 

(car rider, after school activity, etc.), it is a policy to send a 
note in with the current date, date of change, child’s name, 
teacher’s name, name of person picking child up, and a 
parent’s signature and contact information.  

 

Student Absences 
 If you pick your child up from the health room due to illness and he/she is absent 
 from school on subsequent days, please make sure you provide a note upon your 
 child’s return to school.  Please put current date, teacher’s name, child’s name, 
 reason for absence, signature and contact number. The office must have docu-
 mentation for the absences incurred after the early dismissal. 

 

 

 

 

 
Please remember no balloons are 

allowed in school 
building during 

school hours. 
 



 

  

“Rise Above It” 

  

  

OAK HILL ELEMENTARY  

SCHOOL 

  

34 Truck House Road 

Severna Park, MD 21146 

Phone:  410 222-6568 

  

__________________________ 

WE’RE ON THE WEB 

www.aacps.org 

  

  

        


